
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MERRIMACK VALLEY QUILTERS GUILD  

Encouraging the art of Quilting in the Merrimack Valley, MVQ was established in 1980 

September 2023 

Executive Committee  

2023 – 2024  

President: Lynette Pisani 

Vice President: Jamie Ruh 

Secretary: Wendy Ward 

Treasurer AP: Diane Kelley 

Treasurer AR: Elizabeth Swan 

Go to MVQuilters.org and 

look under the board 

member section for the full 

list of all the board and 

standing committee 

members. 

To reach any committee 

member, please address any 

correspondence to: 

MVQ Guild, PO Box 566 

Haverhill, MA 01831 

Newsletter submissions 

can be sent to Liz Swan at 
elizabethswan@comcast.net.  
The deadline is the first 

Friday of the month at 

midnight. 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
 

Hello Everyone, 
 
 It’s Show time! Everything is on schedule for our Show, 
and we owe a huge thank you to Jamie Ruh, Linda Lydecker and 
everyone who works behind the scenes to make this happen.  
They have it down to a science and it promises to be another 
spectacular show. 
 
 The David Sirota workshop on October 21st is over half 
filled so this is the time to get your seat reserved. Sign up now 
either online through our website or at the guild meeting this 
month.   
 
 Just a reminder…we have asocial hour before each 
meeting which also includes a Sew and Know demonstration 
beginning at approximately 6:20. This is our Ice Cream Social 
Meeting as well so break time will be delicious ice cream from 
Jay Gees again this year.   
 
 This promises to be an exciting year again and we will 
keep you updated with all the particulars on our website, the 
Newsletter, the Facebook Members page, and the MVQ google 
group emails so be sure to put the MVQgooglegroup.com in 
your address book so it doesn’t go to your junk mail.   
 
 If you have any questions, please reach out to me or any 
of the executive board members.  We are always happy to assist 
in any way possible. Looking forward to seeing you at the 
meeting! 
 
Lynne Pisani 
 

http://mvquilters.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Guidelines for Coming to the Northern Essex Community College Campus 

When on the NECC campus, you are asked to follow the protocols as set out by 
the federal, state, and local government. 

 Although we have seen a promising decline in COVID-19 cases in Massachusetts, 
the NECC Public Health Response Team still recommends taking all necessary 
personal precautions against infection. 

 NECC is a Mask Flexible Campus. We encourage mask wearing while indoors. Be 
mindful of those around you and their comfort level. Keep a mask in your pocket 
just in case! 

 Based on updated CDC guidance, if you are a close contact of a COVID+ 
individual, you are required to wear a mask on campus. 

 If you have been exposed, are not feeling well, or have tested positive for COVID-
19, we request that you not attend the live meetings on campus.  

 

Board Meetings 

Until further notice, all board meetings are virtual on Zoom. They are scheduled in 
advance on the first Wednesday of the month, starting at 6:30 pm. The dates are listed 
on the MVQ website under “Calendar of Events”. All members are welcome to attend 
by contacting Lynette Pisani at least 2 days before the meeting and request an invitation. 

Next Meeting: 
 
Scheduled for Sept 21st. 

All are welcome – you do not need to be a guild member to attend this meeting. 

This meeting is IN-PERSON at NECC. 

Meetings start at 7:00 pm. 

Refreshment responsibility last name beginning with S – Z 

The meeting will be in the Technology Center  

 

https://www.necc.mass.edu/directions-maps/haverhill-campus/


 
 
 
 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Dark_pink_cosmos_flower.jpg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/




Quilt Show Volunteers Needed! 
 
Volunteers are the heart and soul of a successful quilt show, and WE STILL NEED a lot of 
volunteers to make this show flourish!  Because the show can’t be successful without 
everyone’s help, the guild has a requirement that each member must work at least two hours in 
some capacity. The show has 200 volunteer slots to be filled and at this point we have 75% of 
them filled. If you do the math, we also need members to volunteer for more than one slot if their 
schedules allow. “Floaters” are especially valuable as they allow us flexibility to assign people to 
where they are most needed. A MILLION THANKS to those who have already signed up!  
 
To sign up, use the Volunteer Signup link under the Quilt Show tab on our website. It will take 
you to the Sign-Up Genius app where you can see what slots are still open as well as who is 
working when. I’ll also have sign-up sheets at our meeting. If you need help signing up or you 
cannot volunteer due to time constraints or other issues, email me and we can work out a 
solution. 
 
All volunteers are admitted to the show for free no matter what day they work or what day they 
attend the show.  When you come to the church for your volunteer shift, be sure to sign in at the 
Admissions table and pick up your Volunteer Favor.  Also remember to wear your nametag at all 
times during the show. MVQ members are “ambassadors” for our guild.  
 

Quilt Show Silent Auction 
 

I am excited to report I have received some amazing donation items for the quilt show’s silent 
auction, but we are in need of many more.  The charity we have selected to support with the 
silent auction profits is Emmaus in Haverhill (emmausinc.org). Since 1985, Emmaus has served 
more than 40,000 homeless women, men, and children.  
 
I ask that you please consider donating a handmade or unwanted item that is in good condition.   
If you have any questions regarding the silent auction, please feel free to reach out to me at 
wardwl@yahoo.com or at 978-852-0661.  Thank you!  Wendy Ward 
 

Cafe at the Quilt Show, Time to get the Cafe organized!   
  
We would like to ask those who would like to donate snack and drink items to sell at the 
cafe to let us know what you are bringing, and what day you are bringing them, either Thursday 
September 28th or Friday September 29th.   For added convenience, we will have a signup 
sheet at the September guild meeting for you to sign up there.  The cutoff date to sign up 
is September 25. This would allow us time to take inventory and fill in what is missing.  
  
Some of the items that are needed are things like a 12 pack of sodas (Coke, Diet Coke, Ginger 
ale, Pepsi, Root beer, etc.), 16-ounce water bottles. Individually wrapped snacks like chips, 
cookies, granola bars, peanuts, peanut butter crackers, etc.   
  
Please be specific when you let us know what you will be donating, so that we end up with a 
variety and not too many of anything. Thank you so much for your donations.   
  
The cafe will provide lunch items on Thursday for a good will offering to those who are working 
there all day.   Contact information Beverly - valle.b@verizon.net and Terry - ttylr@hotmail.com.  

https://emmausinc.org/
mailto:wardwl@yahoo.com
mailto:valle.b@verizon.net
mailto:ttylr@hotmail.com


Membership News 
 
Our guild is strong! We have over 100 members who have joined or rejoined for the 2023-2024 
year. Thank you! Even so, it is always a good idea to get the word out about our guild. Convince 
a friend to join or perhaps a grandchild.  
THANK YOU to all of you who have volunteered for our quilt show. There are still a handful 
who haven’t signed up for a slot yet. Check out the Volunteer Signup link under the Quilt Show 
tab on our website to see what slots are still open. I’ll also have signup sheets at the meeting. 
 
It’s easy to forget people’s names, especially when we’ve been apart for a few months. So, 
wear your nametag at our meetings to help others remember you. If you can’t find it, make a 
new one. The Hatchet block is an easy pattern and can be found on the Membership page of 
our website. As an added incentive, you will receive a door prize ticket when checking in if you 
have yours on. 
Another way to learn who’s who in the guild is to have your picture in our Photo Roster. If you 
haven’t given me your photo or yours needs to be updated, you can either send me one (I’ll crop 
it to a headshot), or I can take a photo of you at our meeting. Don’t be camera-shy! The roster is 
for our use only and will never be published on the website. Updated Member Lists and Photo 
Rosters will be emailed in early October. 
 
When checking in at the meeting, make sure to pick up your membership envelope. They will 
contain your new membership card and raffle tickets which are yours to keep. We know you 
have been busy quilting, so let us see your work. Bring a quilt (or 2 or 3) for Show and Tell. We 
are a talented group and as usual, our fall Show and Tell will be amazing and inspiring.  
 

2025 Raffle Quilt 
 
The packets for the new raffle quilt will be available for pick-up at the Quilt meeting. 
Thank-you Ann and Mary Stobbs ams01938@hotmail.com 
 
 

Mystery Quilt 
 
I am happy to announce we will be offering a monthly mystery quilt program again this program 
year.  We have received permission from a local designer to use one of their patterns.  The 
designer and pattern name will be provided in the last set of instructions.   
 
The pattern is a traditional pieced pattern.  There are no y seams, applique, half square 
triangles or flying geese but it does call for snowball corners on some of the pieces. The finished 
size is about 57 by 70 inches.   
 
Each month, starting at the September meeting, a set of instructions will be available if you 
would like to participate.  After the meeting, the instructions will be uploaded to the guild website 
for those who were unable to attend the meeting.  We would like to have a show and tell of 
everyone’s quilt top or finished quilt at the June meeting.   
 
If at any time you have any questions regarding the instructions, please feel free to reach out to 
me at wardwl@yahoo.com or at 978-852-0661.  Wendy Ward 

 

mailto:wardwl@yahoo.com


Programs Committee 

 
Terry Taylor and Pat Johnson will be stepping into Jamie Hart’s shoes as chairs for 
programs. We’re looking for volunteers to assist from time to time in the many activities 
around setting up speakers and assisting with workshops.  Pat and I will do most of the 
heavy lifting but realize there will be times where we can use a few more hands to help 
our presenters set up and pack up. We also want to be ready in case there is a time when 
neither of us can be on hand to host a workshop.  Rather than waiting for the last minute, 
we would like to develop a list of 3 to 4 people we can reach out to when help is needed. 
Please let us know if we can count on you to assist.  
ttylr@hotmail.com or patknoerl@gmail.com 

 

January Journey Event  
Every year our quilt guild benefits from listening to quilting journeys from two or three of 
our members.  The goal is to share experiences, lessons learned, and enjoyment of the 
journey whether beginning or end. If you would like to participate and volunteer to share 
your story, please contact Pat Johnson or Terry Taylor, Program chairs. You can bring your 
quilts or create a presentation with photos or a combination of both.  If you need 
assistance gathering your thoughts, setting up a presentation (digitally or physically) we 
can help.  We need your voices, memories, enthusiasm or aha moments.  We have our 
first volunteer; thank you so much! Would you be the next one?  
 
  

mailto:ttylr@hotmail.com
mailto:patknoerl@gmail.com


 
 
 
 



 



 
 



 



 
 


